Religious Education Progression Map

Believing
Reception F2
F1 Which stories are
special and why?

Christian and
Muslim

Year One
1.1 Who is a Christian
and what do they
believe?

F2 Which people are
special and why?

Year Two
1.2 Who is a Muslim
and what do they
believe?

1.3 Who is Jewish and
what do they believe?

Year Three
L2.1 What do
different people
believe about God?

Christians, Hindus

Year Four
L2.3 Why is Jesus
inspiring to some
people?

L2.2 Why is the Bible
so important for
Christians
today?

Year Five
U2.1 Why do some
people think God
exists?

Christians and
Humanists

Year Six
U2.3 What do
religions say to us
when life gets
hard? Christians,

Hindus and
Humanists

U2.2 What would
Jesus do? (Can we
live by the
values of Jesus in the
twenty-first century?)

1.4 What can we
learn from sacred
books? Christians,

Jewish people

1.9 Who is a Hindu
and how do they live?
Expressing
Reception F2
F3 Which places are
special and why?

F4 Which times are
special and why?

Year One
1.5 What makes some
places sacred?

Christians, Muslims

1.6 How and why do
we celebrate special
and sacred times?

Year Two

Year Three
L2.4 Why do people
pray?

Christians, Muslims

Year Four

Year Five

Year Six

L2.5 Why are festivals
important to religious
communities?

U2.4 If God is
everywhere, why go
to a place of worship?

U2.5 Is it better to
express your beliefs in
arts and architecture
or in charity and
generosity?

Christians, Muslims
and Jewish people
L2.6 Why do some
people think that life
is like a

Christians, Hindus
and Jewish people

Christians, Muslims
and Humanists

Christians, Jewish
people

journey and what
significant
experiences mark
this?

Christians, Hindus
and
Humanist
Living
Reception F2
F5 Where do we
belong?

Year One
1.7 What does it
mean to belong to a
faith community?

Christians, Muslims
and Jewish people

F6 What is special
about our world and
why?

Year Two
1.8 How should we
care for others and
the world, and why
does it matter?

Christians, Muslims

Year Three
L2.7 What does it
mean to be a
Christian in Britain
today?

Year Four

Year Five

Year Six

L2.9 What can we
learn from religions
about
deciding what is right
and wrong?

2.6 What does it
mean to be a Muslim
in Britain today?

U2.7 What matters
most to Christians and
Humanists?

2.10 What does it
mean to be a
Buddhist in Britain
today?

What does it mean to
be a Sikh in Britain
today?

U2.8 What difference
does it make to
believe in
ahimsa
(harmlessness), grace
and/or Ummah
(community)?

Christians, Jewish
people and
Humanist
2.9 What does it
mean to be a Hindu in
Britain today?

Christians, Hindus
and Muslims
*Please note the highlighted units are where a trip to a place of worship will take place, linked to the religion being studied.

Reception
F1. Which stories are special and why? 8-10 lessons - Christian and Muslim

F2. Which people are special and why? 10 lessons- Christian and Sikh

WALT: identify
feelings in
stories

WALT: listen to
a story from the
bible

WALT: use
some religious
words in a story

WALT: talk
about stories
and Jesus

‘What is your
favourite story?
What do you
like about it,
and why?’

‘Do you know
any Bible
stories? What
stories do you
know that are
special to
Christians? What
do you think
Jesus was (is)
like?’

‘What stories
are special to
Christians?
What happens
in a story from
the Bible? Does
the story tell
you about God?
What do you
learn?’

‘What stories
do you know
that are
special to
Christians (or
other faiths)?
Who are the
stories about?
What do you
learn?’

WALT: know
about Muslims

WALT: talk
about the Qur’an

‘What stories do
you know that
are special to
Muslims? Who
are the stories
about? What
happens in the
story? Does the
story tell you
about God?’

‘What is the holy
book for
Muslims?’

WALT: talk
about religious
stories

WALT: discuss
the idea of
‘special’

Visitor needed:
eg. crossing patrol

‘What are the
similarities and
differences
between
different
people’s special
stories?’

Visitor needed:
eg. crossing patrol

Visitor –
Christian
vicar?

‘Who is special
to you and
why?’

officer, midday
assistant,
caretaker, secretary,
local police
constable, doctor
postman/woman or
vet

WALT: explore
special roles
people have in
the community
‘Why are some
people special?’
WALT: retell a
Sikh story x 2
lessons
‘What story do
Sikhs tell about
a special
person?’

F3. Which places are special and why? 9 lessons- Christian and Muslim

WALT: talk
about a special
place
‘Where is special
to me?’

WALT: explore
what makes a
good friend x 2
lessons
‘What is a good
friend like? How
did Jesus make
some very
special friends?’’

WALT: explore
special roles
people have in
the community
‘Why are some
people special?’
WALT: retell a
bible story
‘What can a
Christian learn
from actions in
a story?’

Visitor- Vicar or
minister

Try and visit a
church

WALT: recognise
a church and
what happens
there

WALT: explore
a church x1-2
lessons

‘Where is a
special place for
Christians to go’

WALT: name
parts of a
mosque

officer, midday
assistant,
caretaker,
secretary, local
police constable,
doctor
postman/woman or
vet

WALT: compare
places of
worship

‘Where is a
special place for
Christians to
go? What
makes a church
special?’
WALT: say what
makes a place

WALT: explore
special roles
people have in
the
community
‘Why are some
people
special?’

WALT: explain
how Jesus
shows he is a
friend
‘What story
shows Jesus
being a friend
and caring for
others?’
WALT: know
who a Muslim
is and where
is holy to
them x 2
lessons
‘Where is a
holy place for
Muslims to
go?’

F4. Which times are special and why? 9 lessons – Christian, Hindu and Jew

‘Where is a
special place for
Muslims to go?
What makes a
mosque
special?’

‘What is
important in a
church and a
mosque? How
are holy
buildings similar
and different?’

WALT: know
how people
celebrate x 2
lessons

WALT: learn
about Jews and
celebrating
Sukkot x 2
lessons

‘What special
times have you
had? What do
other people
celebrate?’

‘What happens
at Sukkot and
why?’

really special for
religious people
‘What is needed
to make a truly
special place of
our own?’

WALT: retell the
story of Diwali x
2 lessons
‘What story do
Hindu people
remember at
Diwali? What
happens at
Diwali and
why?’

WALT: talk
about the
birth of Jesus
x 2 lessons
‘What happens
at Christmas,
and why?’

WALT: discuss
special religious
festivals
‘What can we
say about
Christmas,
Diwali and
Sukkot?’
F5. Where do we belong? 9 lessons- Christian, Hindu and Muslim

WALT: know
what makes us
feel special

WALT: retell a
story about
Jesus

‘What makes us
feel special?
What makes
Christians feel
special to God?’

‘How do
Christians know
that children are
special to God?’

WALT:
recognise how
some people
show they
belong x 2
lessons
‘What groups
do we belong
to? How do we
know we belong
to a group?

WALT: explain
a Christian
baptism
‘How do we
show people
they are
welcome?
How are
babies
welcomed into

F6. What is special about our world and why? 10 lessons – Christian and Muslim

What groups do
religious people
belong to?’

the Christian
family?’

WALT: retell
the Christian
creation story

WALT: recall
how baby is
welcomed as a
Muslim x 2
lessons

WALT: talk
about a Hindu
brother and
sister ceremony
x 2 lessons

‘How is a baby
welcomed into
the Muslim
religion’

‘How do Hindu
brothers and
sisters show
their love for
each other at a
festival?’

WALT: explore
our wonderful
world x 2
lessons

WALT: talk
about the world
and ask
questions

WALT: talk
about the
Christian story
of creation

‘What are our
favourite things
about nature?’

‘Why do some
people say the
world is special?
What do you
think is special
about the
world?’
WALT: discuss
what Islam can
teach us about
caring x 2
lessons

‘What story do
Christians tell
about how the
creation of the
world?’

‘How does
Muhammad
show Muslims
how to behave
in the story of
Muhammad and
the Kittens?’

‘Is our world
‘very good’?’

WALT: talk
about a Muslim
story of
Muhammad
‘What stories do
Muslim people
tell about God’s
creation?’

WALT: think
about how to
care for our
world x 2
lessons

‘How can we
tell the
Christian story
of creation?’

Year 1- visit to a church
‘Believing’ -1.1 who is a Christian and
what do they believe? 9 lessonsChristians

WALT: describe simply
some Christian beliefs
(A1)

WALT: talk about what
Christians believe
about God (A1)

‘Who is a Christian and
what do they believe?’

‘What do Christians
believe about God?’

WALT: describe some
Christian beliefs about
Jesus (A1)
‘Why is Jesus
important to
Christians?’

Christian visitor?
WALT: talk about
issues of good and
bad, right and wrong
(A2 C3)

WALT: retell a story
that shows what
Christians believe
about God (A2)
‘What does the bible
teach us about God?’
WALT: share ideas
about what praying
means to Christians
(A1)

WALT: ask some
questions about
believing in God and
share what I think
(C1)
‘What does the bible
teach us about God?’
WALT: describe some
important beliefs to
Christians (A2)
‘Who is a Christian?’

‘Why do Christians
pray?’

‘What do the miracles
of Jesus…’
‘Expressing’ - 1.5 What makes some
places sacred? 8 lessons - Christians and
Muslims

WALT: identify some
sacred places (A3)
‘Where do I feel safe?
Where is a sacred
place for believers to
go?’

WALT: talk about the
importance of a
Mosque’ (B2)
church visit

‘Which place of
worship is sacred to
Muslims?’

Visit to a church this
lesson:
WALT: ask good
questions and identify
special
symbols/objects (A3
B1)
‘Which place of
worship is sacred to
Christians’
WALT: compare places
of worship (A3 B2)
‘How are places of
worship similar and
different?’

Reflection lesson after
visit
WALT: talk about the
importance of a church
(B2)
‘Which place of
worship is sacred to
Christians’
Christian visitor would
be ace here
WALT: ask questions
about the importance
of a church to
Christians (B1)
‘Why are places of
worship important to
the community?’

WALT: identify special
objects and areas of a
Mosque (A3)
‘Which place of
worship is sacred to
Muslims?’

WALT: express ideas
about places of
worship (A1 B2)
‘Why are places of
worship important to
the community?’

WALT: retell a story
that shows what
Christians believe
about Jesus (A2)
‘Why is Jesus
important to
Christians?’

‘Expressing’ -1.6 How and why do we
celebrate special and sacred times? 9
lessons - Christians and Jewish People

WALT: talk about how
people celebrate (A1)
‘What do you celebrate
and why? What stories
do your family tell?’

WALT: retell the story
of the Passover (A2)
‘Why do Jewish people
tell the story of the
Passover each year?’

‘Living’ -1.4 What does it mean to belong
to a faith community? 8 lessonsChristian, Muslim and Jew

WALT: recognise
symbols of religious
and non-religious
belonging (A3)
‘Do we all belong to
something?’
WALT: explain what
happens at a Christian
baptism (A1)
‘How do Christians
welcome a new baby?
How do Muslims
welcome a new baby?’

WALT: retell the
events of Easter (A2)

This will need either 2
sessions or an RE
morning

WALT: identify ways
Christians celebrate
Easter (A1)
‘How do Christians
celebrate Easter?’

WALT: discuss
Christian artefacts and
symbols linked to
Easter(C1)
‘What matters most at
Easter?’

‘What happened at
Easter and how does it
make people feel?’
WALT: identify ways
the Passover is
celebrated (A1)

WALT: ask questions
about the Jewish
Passover festival (B1)

WALT: compare
Christian and Jewish
beliefs (B1 C1)

‘Why do Jewish people
tell the story of the
Passover each year?’

‘Why do Jewish people
tell the story of the
Passover each year?’

Comparison lesson
between Judaism and
Christianity- to
summarise and reflect
on the topic.

WALT: explore
Christian symbols of
belonging (A3)
‘How do Christians
show they belong?’

WALT: explore the
importance of symbols
to Muslims (A3)

WALT: understand
how Jews show
belonging (A3)

WALT: understand
how a baby is
welcomed in Islam
(A1)

WALT: talk about how
two Christians show
they belong to each
other (A1 C2)

‘How do Christians
welcome a new baby?
How do Muslims
welcome a new baby?’

‘How do people show
they belong to one
another?’

‘How do Muslims know
that they belong?’

‘How do Jewish people
show they belong
together as a
community?’
WALT: compare how
Jews show they belong
to one another (A1 C2)
‘How do people show
they belong to one
another?’

Year 2- trip to a synagogue
1.2 Who is a Muslim and what do they
believe? 10 lessons- Muslim

WALT: identify some
ways Muslims might
describe God (A1)

WALT: retell a story
about the Prophet
Muhammad (A2)

‘What do we think
about God?’

‘Who was the Prophet
Muhammad, and why
is he so important to
Muslims?’

WALT: describe
features of a Mosque,
using correct words
(A1 A2 B1)
‘How and why do
Muslims pray and
worship at the
Mosque?’

1.3 Who is Jewish and what do they
believe? 7 Lessons- Jew

WALT: identify
precious objects in a
Jewish home (A3)
‘What is precious to
us? What is precious
to Jewish people?’

Trip to a synagogue

WALT: discuss how
actions at Chanukah
help Jews reflect (A2)
‘What does the story
of Chanukah make us
think about? How do
Jewish people think
about miracles at
Chanukah?’

Muslim visitor?
WAT: understand the
importance of the
Prophet to Muslims
(A1 A2)

WALT: talk about a
Mosque as a team (A2
C2)

‘What stories of the
Prophet do Muslims
love to tell?’
WALT: think about
important Muslim
beliefs (A1 A2)

‘Mosques near where
we live: what can we
find out?’

‘What can we learn
from Muslim holy
words?’

Jewish visitor?

WALT: explain how
and why Shabbat is
celebrated (B1)

WALT: understand the
importance of the
mezuzah to Jews x2
lessons (A3)
‘What does a mezuzah
remind Jewish people
about?’
Trip to a synagogue
WALT: ask questions

‘How and why do
Jewish people
celebrate Shabbat?’

WALT: Recognise
important Muslim
objects (A2)
‘What makes a place
or object special to us?
And to Muslims?

WALT: identify some
ways Muslims mark
Ramadan and
celebrate Eid-ul-Fitr
(B1)
‘What happens at the
celebration of Eid-ulFitr, and why?’

WALT: retell a Jewish
story (A2 B1)
‘How and why do
Jewish people
celebrate Shabbat?’

WALT: use the correct
words to describe
somethings that are
important to Muslims
(A1 A2)
‘What is a Mosque
and what happens in
it?
WALT: respond
thoughtfully to what
we have learnt about
Muslims
‘Who is a Muslim, and
what do they believe?’

WALT: retell the
Jewish story of
Chanukah
‘What does the story
of Chanukah make us
think about? How do
Jewish people think
about miracles at
Chanukah?’

1.4 What can we learn from sacred
books? 9 Lessons – Christian, Muslim
and Jew

1.8 How should we care for others and
the world, and why does it matter? 7
lessons- Christian and Jew

WALT: explain why a
holy book is ‘holy’
‘What stories are
special to us? What is
a holy book?’

WALT: retell a parable
(A2)

WALT: explain the
meaning behind an
important story about
Muhammad (A2 C3)

WALT: talk with care
about stories from
different faiths (C1
B3)

‘Which story do
Muslims tell about the
Prophet Muhammad?’

‘What can be learnt
from the story of
Jonah? What is special
about Jonah?’ x 2
lessons

WALT: retell religious
stories about caring
for the world (A2)

WALT: explain how
religious stories help
people to care (C3
A2)

‘Should we care for
everyone?

1.9 Who is a Hindu and how do they
live? 7 lessons - Hindu

WALT: identify the
term Hindu (A2)
‘Who is a Hindu? What
objects are special or
holy for Hindu people?

WALT: discuss where
sacred teachings
come from (B3) (A2)
(C3)
‘What did Jesus say
about how to treat
others?’

WALT: compare how
holy books are treated
(might need x2)
‘How are holy books
treated?’

WALT: retell the story
of the Exodus (A2)
(B3)
‘What story is special
for Jewish people in
the Torah?’

WALT: think about
how Jews care for the
world (A2 C3)

WALT: explain what
‘The Golden Rule’ is
X 2 lessons (C2)

WALT: use creative
ways to express ideas
X 2 lessons (C1)

‘What do Christians
believe about caring
for people?’

‘What do some
religions say about
caring for other
people?’

‘How have some
people shown they
cared? How is the
golden rule an
encouragement to
care?’

‘What stories do
Christians and Jewish
people tell about the
beginning of the
world and how to
treat the world?’

WALT: talk about
what Hindus believe
about God (A1) (A2)

WALT: express
creatively religious
ideas (C1)

WALT: retell the story
of Diwali (B1 C1)

WALT: explore how
Diwali is celebrated
(B1 A2)

‘What did Jesus teach
about God in a story?’

‘What do Hindu
people learn from

‘What do Hindus do at
Diwali and why do

‘What do Hindus do at
Diwali and why do

What does ‘holy’
mean?’
WALT: identify ways
Holi is celebrated (B1)
‘What do Hindus do at
Holi and why do they
celebrate this festival?’

‘What ideas do Hindu
people have about
God?’
WALT: explain some
ways Hindus show
their beliefs
‘How do Hindus
worship?’

stories about the gods
and goddesses?’

they celebrate this
festival’

they celebrate this
festival’

Year 3- Hindu Mandir trip
2.1 What do different people believe
about God? 9-10 lessons- Christian,
Hindu, Humanist

WALT: explore the
idea ‘believe’ (B1 C1)
‘Seeing is Believing’ –
is it? What do I think
about believing in
God?’

WAL: talk about
Humanism
What difference does
it make to life if you
believe there is no
God? Finding out
about Humanism

2.7 What does it mean to be a Christian in
Britain today? 6 lessons- Christians

WALT: compare
Christian and nonChristian life (A1 B2)
‘How do Christians
show their beliefs in
the home?’

WALT: explore the
importance of
Christianity to Rosa
Parks (A1 C2 B2)

WALT: describe some
ways Christians think
about God (A1 C1 B1
B2) 2 lessons would
be beneficial
‘What do Christians
believe about God?
God as Love, Father,
Light, Creator,
Trinity, Listener to
Prayers’

WALT: ask questions
and share ideas (A1
C1 B1 B2)

WALT: ask questions
about Hindu gods (A1
C1)

What do the stories of
Moses and the
Burning Bush and of
Saint Paul’s
conversion tell us
about God in
Christianity?

How do Hindu people
show what they
believe about gods
and goddesses?

WALT: compare
different beliefs (A1
C1 B1)

WALT: reflect on
different beliefs (B2
C1 B1)

What are the
similarities and
differences between
different ideas about
God?

What have we learned
about ideas of God
from Hindus,
Christians, Humanists
and Muslims? (you
may have only studied
two or three of these)

WALT: describe how
Christians show their
faith at church (A1
A2)

WALT: explore
Christian music (A2)

‘What do Christians
do to show their
beliefs at Church?’

‘How and why do
different Christians
use music in worship?’

WALT: find out about
the different ways
holy communion is
celebrated A1 A2)
‘How and why do
different Christians
celebrate holy
communion?’

WALT: describe some
ways Hindus talk
about god (A1 C1) x2
lessons including an
ICT one
Why are three of the
gods of the Hindu
way especially
important?

WALT: explore how
Christians help others
around them (B2 C2)
‘How do Christians
make a difference in
their local
community?’

‘Why do people stand
up against injustice
because of their
religion?’

2.2 Why is the bible so important for
Christians today? 8 lessons- Christians

WALT: discuss ideas
about the bible (B1
C3)
‘Do we all need
wisdom on the
journey of life? How
do Christians find and
use ancient wisdom
from the Bible?’
WALT: understand
how bible stories
influence Christians
today (C3 A1 B1)
‘Can Bible stories of
lost and found help
people today? What
makes these stories
so popular?’

2.4 Why do people pray? 9 lessonsChristian, Hindu and Muslim

WALT: explore the
bible (B1 A1)
‘The Bible is a big
book. How is it put
together? Why is it so
popular?’

Christian VisitorMethodist church?
WALT: ask questions
about how Christians
use the bible today
(B1 A1 C3)
‘What are the main
ways Christians use
the Bible? Which
ones explain why it is
so popular?’

WALT: talk about
what Christians may
learn from the bible
(A2 B1)
‘What does the Bible
teach Christian people
about God, life, the
universe and
everything?’

WALT: learn about
the creation (A2 B1)
‘How do Christians
use Bible stories such
as a story of creation
to inspire drama,
music, art or dance?’

WALT: discuss how to
put things right when
mistakes happen (C3
A2)
‘How can the Bible
help people if they
are tempted to do
wrong things?’

WALT: talk about
ideas you have learnt
about Christians and
the bible (C3 A1 B1
A2)
‘What are your
favourite wise words?
What Bible ideas are
your favourites? How
can you express
them?’

WALT: understand
what prayer means to
different people (B2)

WALT: explain what
happens in Islamic
prayer (A2 A3)

WALT: show how
Christians may choose
to pray (A2 A3)

WALT: discuss how
Hindu’s pray (A2 A3
B2)

‘What is prayer? Is
prayer helpful? How
could we answer this
question?’

‘What happens in
Islamic prayer? What
does this show us
about Muslim beliefs
and ways of life?’

‘How and why do
Christians like to
pray?’

‘How do Hindus pray
and worship at home
and in the Mandir?’

WALT: compare how
Muslims, Hindus and
Christians pray (A2
B3)
‘What is similar and
different in the words
of three prayers
(Muslim, Christian,
Hindu)’

WALT: explore the
importance of
reflection
‘Reflection: What
more can we
discover? Does
reflection matter to
me?’

2.9 What does it mean to be a Hindu in
Britain today? 9 lessons- Hindu- Hindu
Mandir trip

WALT: explore how
Hindus show their
faith
X 2 lessons
‘How do Hindus show
their faith? Faith in
what?’
Hindu Mandir
WALT: ask questions
about Hinduism (B2
A1 A2)
Children to go on a
trip to a Hindu place
of worship

WALT: understand
why praying can be
challenging (B2 B3)
‘Prayer and me: why
do some people pray
every day, but others
not at all?’

WALT: explore the
concept or light and
dark (A3 B3)

WALTT: ask questions
and discuss ideas (A2
A3 B2 B3)

‘What have we
learned from Muslims,
Hindus + Christians
about prayer, symbols
and worship?’

‘Concluding activities:
ways of recording
learning through
making up and
exploring their own
questions’

Hindu visitor

WALT: know about
Mahatma Gandhi (C2
A1)

WALT: discuss links
between Hindu
teaching and helping
others (A1 B2 C2)

WALT: understand
the role of Hinduism
in Britain today x 2
lessons (A1 A2 B2 C2)

‘Why is Mahatma
Gandhi a Hindu
Hero?’

‘What is it like to be a
Hindu in Britain
today?’

WALT: understand
some Hindu
teachings and beliefs
X 2 lessons
‘A Hindu life; what is
important?’

‘Why is Mahatma
Gandhi a Hindu Hero?’

Year 4- Buddhist Temple
2.3 Why is Jesus inspiring to some people? 10
lessons- Christian

WALT: explore the
idea of Inspiration
(A1)

WALT: explore how
people see Jesus
creatively (A2)

WALT: understand
why Jesus inspires
Christians (A1)

‘What does the
word ‘inspiring’
mean? Who is
inspiring?’

‘What do we know
about Jesus’ life
story? Is his story
inspiring for some
people?’

‘Was Jesus inspiring
because of his
actions?’

WALT: recount the
events of Easter (B1
A1 A2)

WALT: understand
the importance of
Jesus’s resurrection
(B1 A1 A2)

Christian visitor

‘Why do Christians
call the day Jesus
died ‘Good Friday’
and the following
Sunday his
Resurrection day?’

2.6 Why do some people think that life is a
journey and what significant experiences mark
this? 8-9 lessons- Christian, Jew, Hindu and
Humanist

‘Why do Christians
call the day Jesus
died ‘Good Friday’
and the following
Sunday his
Resurrection day?’

WALT: discuss the
ideas of ‘journey’
and ‘milestones’ (A2
B2)

WALT: understand
the importance of
Baptism to Christians
(A3 B2)

‘What does a
journey mean to
us?’

‘What is the
significance of
Baptism to
Christians?’

WALT: compare a
religious marriage to
a non-religious one
(Jew and
Humanism) (A3 B2
C1)

WALT: reflect on
religious journeys

‘Why do people
choose to get
married?’

‘Are all journeys
similar? Can we
compare the journeys
of Christians, Jewish
people and Hindus?’

WALT: ask a
Christian questions
about Holy Week
(A1 A2)
‘Is Jesus still
important today?
Why? Who to? How
does it show?’
WALT: explain how
Jews begin their
journey of
commitment x 1-2
lessons (A3 B2)
‘How do Jewish
people mark
becoming an adult?’

WALT: understand
what some parables
show about Jesus
(A1)

WALT: talk about
that values of Jesus
that inspire
Christians (A1)

‘What did Jesus
teach? Was he a
good teacher? Was
he an inspiring
teacher?’
WALT: create an
image to show the
importance of Jesus

‘Did Jesus’ teachings
inspire people? How
and why?’

‘What kind of image
of Jesus for the 21st
Century would
pupils like to
create? Might it be
inspiring to others?’

‘Does being inspired
by Jesus make a
person stronger?’

WALT: explore
Hindu rituals and
milestones x 2
lessons (A2 A3 B2)

WALT: compare two
religious marriage
ceremonies (Hindu
and Christian) (A3
B2 C1)

‘What ceremonies
do Hindus mark in
the journey of life?’

WALT: identify what
is important to
Christians (A1)

‘Why do people
choose to get
married?’

2.10 What does it mean to be a Buddhist in Britain
today? 9 Lessons- Buddhist -Buddhist Temple trip

WALT: retell the
story of the Buddha

WALT: explore the
Buddhist concept ‘The
Four Noble Truths’ x
2 lessons
WALT: explore the
Wesak festival to
Buddhists x 2 lessons

WALT: understand
the elements used
in a Buddhist Shrine

WALT: understand
life as a monk x 2
lessons

WALT: discuss the
life of a Lay
Buddhist

WALT: explore the
importance of rules
in life (B1)

WALT: discuss the
rules Jews live by (B1
C3)

WALT: understand
right and wrong to
Christians (B1 C3)

‘What rules are
important? How is
the Golden Rule
important?’

‘What important
messages are in the
Ten Commandments?
How do they help
Jewish people know
how to live?’

‘What does
Christianity say
about how to live a
good life?’

WALT: explore how
to make right
choices without
Gods help (B1 C3)

WALT: discuss
religious stories
about temptation x
2 lessons (A2 C3)

‘How can people
decide what is right
and wrong without
God’s help?’

‘What do religious
stories tell believers
about temptation?’

WALT: retell the last
supper (A2 C1)

WALT: explore the
term crucifixion to
Christians (A2)

WALT: research
how different
Christian branches
celebrate the
resurrection of
Jesus

WALT: make
connections
between stories and
celebrations (A2 B2
A3)

Trip to a Buddhist
Temple
WALT: ask
questions

2.9 What can we learn from religions about
deciding between what is right and wrong? 7
lessons – Christian, Jew and Humanist

WALT: explore how
religion can shape
someone’s life (B1)
‘How have religious
teachings helped to
affect somebody’s
actions?’
2.5 Why are festivals important to religious
communities? 9 lessons- Christian, Jew and
Muslim

WALT: explore what
Christians celebrate
at Easter (A2 B2 C1)
‘What do Christians
celebrate at Easter?’

‘What was the
meaning of Jesus’ last
meal with his
friends?’

‘What does the
crucifying of Jesus
mean to Christians?’

‘What do Christians
believe happened
on Easter Sunday
morning?’
WALT: explore how
Diwali is celebrated
in Britain (A2 B2 A3)
‘Why is Divali
significant to
Hindus?’

WALT: understand
the festival Ramadan
to Muslims (A2 B2
A3)

WALT: discuss the
importance of
Pesach to Jews
(A2 B2 C1)

WALT: reflect on
and compare
religious festivals
(B2 A3 C1)

‘Why do Muslims
celebrate at the end
of Ramadan?’

‘Why do Jewish
people celebrate
Pesach every year?’

‘What can we learn
from celebrations
and festivals?’

‘Why is Divali
significant to
Hindus?’

Year 5- Gurdwara trip
2.1 Why do some people believe God exists?
5-9 (depending on debates) lessonsChristian and non-religious.

WALT: debate and
listen to others (C1)
‘How many people
believe in God?’

WALT: discuss
ideas on the
existence of God x
1-2 lessons
(B1 C1 A2 B2)
‘Is God Real? What
do Christians
think?’

2.4 If God is everywhere, why go to a palace
of worship? 8-9 lessons- Christian, Hindu
and Jew

WALT: discuss the
main functions of a
place of worship (B3)
‘What is a place of
worship? What is it
for?’
WALT: reflect on
places of worship in
different religions
(B3)
‘What is a place of
worship? What is it
for?’

WALT: compare
the Christian
branches: Anglican
and Baptist (B3)
‘What is a Christian
place of worship?
What is it for?’
WALT: research
places of worship
with a given
religion (B2 A3) x
2 lessons
‘What does a place
of worship mean
to believers?’

WALT: explore the
terms: belief, fact
and opinion
(A2 B2 C1)

WLAT: understand
that sacred texts can
have different
interpretations (B2
B1 C1) x 1-2 lessons

WALT: present
different religious and
non-religious
viewpoints x 1-2
lessons

‘What do Christians
believe about how
the world began? Do
they all share the
same idea?’

‘Is God Real? Why do
some people believe
God exists? Why do
some people believe
God doesn’t exist?’ (C1)

WALT: explore what
a Hindu place of
worship needs (B3)

WALT: compare
orthodox and reform
synagogues (B3)

‘What is a Hindu
place of worship?
What is it for?’

‘What is a Jewish
place of worship?
What is it for?’

WALT: debate whether
people or places make
something more
important (C1)- x 1-2
lessons

‘How do we know
what is true? Why
do people believe or
not believe in God?’

‘Are people more
important than the
place?’

2.6 What does it mean to be a Muslim in
Britain today? 10 lessons -Muslim

WALT: recall the Five
Pillars of Islam (A2)

WALT: describe
key beliefs of
Muslims (A2)

WALT: explore how
Muslims pray (A2
A1)

‘What is the key
belief of Muslims?
How does this
affect their life?’

‘Why does prayer
matter to Muslims?’

WALT: describe
the importance of
a pilgrimage to
Muslims (A2)

WALT: consider the
role of the Qur’an in
a Muslim’s life (B1
A2)

‘Why do Muslims
fast?’

‘Why do Muslims
want to go on
pilgrimage?’

‘Where do people
get advice and
guidance from?’

WALT: explore key
teachings of Jesus
(A2 B1)

WALT: consider
Christian ideas of
love (A2 B1)

WALT: interpret
Christian parables
(B3 C3)

WALT: explore a
moral dilemma (B1
C3)

‘Can you work out
what mattered to
Jesus from 10 things
he said? What was
his ‘mission
statement’?’

‘What is the
importance of the
value of love? How
did Jesus teach his
followers to love?’

‘What do Jesus’
parables about
forgiveness teach to
Christians today?’

‘How do Christians
today try to follow
Jesus’ teaching about
justice and fairness?
The example of
Mother Teresa’

WALT: discuss how
Jesus’s teachings help
in a moral dilemma
(C3) x 2 lessons

WALT: reflect on
why Christians try
to follow Jesus in
modern life

‘What does the
teaching of Jesus

‘What have we
learned about

‘What helps you
through the journey
of life? What helps
Muslims through the
journey of life?’
Invite a Muslim in to
discuss
WALT: ask questions

2.2 What would Jesus do? Can we live by the
values of Jesus in the 21st century? 8
lessons- Christian

WALT: compare how
Muslims and
Christians pray (A2
A1)
‘Why does prayer
matter to Muslims?’
WALT: explore the
design of a mosque
(A1)
‘What is a special
place for Muslims?’

WALT: research Muslim
generosity (A1 A2)
‘How is charity
important to Muslims?
How is charity
important to you?’
WALT: identify
similarities between
myself and Islamic
beliefs (A2)
‘Can you think of
similar commitments to
the five pillars in your
life? What matters to
Muslims?’

WALT: understand how
Jesus influences
Christians today (A2 B1
C3)
‘What did Jesus teach
about being generous
and being greedy?’

What does it mean to be a Sikh in Britain
today? 9 lessons- Sikh - Gurdwara trip

have to say about
some problems
people face today?
What would Jesus
do?’

living by the values
of Jesus in the
modern world?’

WALT: discuss the
beginning of the Sikh
faith (A1 C3)

WALT: know what
value are
important to Sikhs
(A1 C3)

‘Why is ‘Guru’ special
in Sikhism? Who was
Guru Nanak and why
is he significant for
Sikhs?’
WALT: understand
the importance of the
6th Guru (A2)
‘‘How do Sikhs
remember the 6th
Guru?’

‘What did Guru
Nanak teach about
God?’
WALT: reflect on
important Sikh
practices and
beliefs (B1) x 2
lessons
‘What values are
important in
Sikhism?’

WALT: explore a
Gurdwara and holy
scriputres (B1 A2)
‘Why is the
Gurdwara a special
place for the Sikh
community?’

Visit to a Gurdwara
WALT: ask questions
(B1 A2)
‘Why is the Gurdwara
a special place for
the Sikh community?’

WLAt: learn about a
significant Sikh
development (B1 A2) x
2 lessons
‘‘What happened when
Guru Gobind Singh
called the Sikhs in
1699?’

Year 6- Mosque trip
2.3 What do some religions say to us when life
gets hard? 7 -9 lessons- Christian, Muslim, Hindu
and Humanist

WALT: debate ‘Big’
questions and ideas
(B1)
‘What questions
have you got about
what happens when
we die?’

2.7 What matters most to Christians and
Humanists? 7 lessons- Christian and Humanist

WALT: explore the
impact a ‘soul’
might have on how
we live our life (B2
A1) x 1-2 lessons
‘What do some
people think carries
on after we have
died? What is our
soul?’

WALT: explore a
Humanist approach
(A1 B2 B3) x 2
lessons

WALT: reflect on
and compare
different religious
ideas (A1 B2 B3)

‘What do people
who don’t believe in
God think happens
when we die?’

‘What different
ideas are there
about what
happens when we
die?’ What do I
think?

WALT: express
ideas about moral
concepts (C3)

WALT: describe
some Humanist
values (B3 C3)

‘Do rules matter?
Why? What is a
code for living?’

‘Who is a
humanist? What
codes for living do
non–religious
people use?’

WALT: understand
that religions are
similar in their
values (B3 C3)

WALT: reflect on
how values can
improve our lives

WALT: explore the
concept of
reincarnation (A1
B2)

WALT: compare
Muslim and
Christian ideas of
heaven (A1 B2 B3)

‘Do some people
believe that you
come back to life as
a different thing?
What is
reincarnation?’

‘Do you get to
heaven if you do
things wrong?’

WALT: discuss and
debate dilemmas
involving right and
wrong (B3 C3)

WALT: use
Christian concepts
(A2 B2)

‘What can we learn
from discussion and
drama about good
& bad, right &
wrong?’

‘What codes for
living do Christians
try to follow?’

WALT: explore how
faith can help us
through difficult
times (B2 A1)
‘What do Christians
think happens when
we die?’

WALT: describe
different values and
their importance (B3
C3)
‘What can we learn
from a Values
Game?’

2.8 What difference does it make to believe in
ahimsa (harmlessness), grace and or Ummah
(community)? 10 lessons- Christian, Muslim and
Hindu-

‘Peace: is it more
valuable than any
money?’

‘Can we create a
code for living that
would help the
world?’

WALT: make
connections
between beliefs and
behaviours (A1 B3)

WALT: talk about
the story of
Prophet
Muhammad (Pbuh)
(A1)

‘What can we learn
from the game
‘Everyone’s
Committed’? What
does it mean for
Hindus, Muslims
and Christians to
commit to key
beliefs?’
WALT: research
Hindu Sewa (A1 B2)
‘How do Hindus
show their
commitment to
ahimsa through
acts of service or
sewa?’

2.5 Is it better to express your beliefs in arts and
architecture or in charity and generosity? 10
lessons- Christian and Muslim -Mosque trip

WALT: understand
why sacred spaces
are a ‘work of art’
(A1 B3 C2)
‘What makes a
place special? What
is a sacred place?
Are all places
sacred? What is the

‘How do Muslim
people build their
community, the
Ummah, by
following their
Prophet?’
WALT: understand
Christian teachings
of generosity (A1
B2)
‘What did Jesus
teach about God’s
grace and
forgiveness?’

Trip to a Mosque
WALT: understand
how mosques
express Islamic
beliefs (A1 B3 C2)
How do mosque
buildings express
Islamic beliefs and
values? What

WALT: consider
how Muslim
practices work in
Britain today (A1)

WALT: explore
how the Muslim
Ummah is world
wide (A1 B2)

‘How do Muslim
people build their
community, the
Ummah, by
following their
Prophet?’

‘How does it feel to
be a part of the
Muslim Ummah?
What difference
does it make?’

WALT: explore
images of Jesus
(A1)

WALT: explore the
Christian Martin
Luther King (A1
B2) x 2 lessons
How can the life of
a great Christian
person show us
the meaning of
grace?’

‘Why did Jesus
share bread & wine
with his disciples,
the night of his
arrest? How did
Jesus show the
meaning of grace?’
WALT: make
connections
between art and
beliefs (A1 B3)

WALT: explore
great Christian
works of art (A1
B3 C2)

‘Muslim calligraphy,
painting and poetry:
what is inspiring?’

‘How do Christians
use art in worship
and in
remembering
Jesus? What do
you admire about

WALT: explore belief
and behaviour in
Hinduism (A1 B2)
‘What does
harmlessness mean
in the Hindu religion?
The example of the
ways Gandhi stood
up for his beliefs and
commitments?’

WALT: represent
Christian beliefs
creatively (A1 B3 C2)
‘How do Christians
use art in worship
and in remembering
Jesus? What do you
admire about some
works of art?’

value of a sacred
place?’
WALT: show an
understanding of
sacred buildings (A1
B3 C2)
‘Can a Christian
place of worship be
a building for the
‘glory of God’?
What does this
mean?’

makes a fine
mosque?
WALT: discuss
Muslim ideas of
charity (B2 C2)

WALT: research a
Muslim charity (B2
C2)

‘How and why do
Muslim charities try
to change the
world?’

‘How and why do
Muslim charities try
to change the
world?’

some works of
art?’
WALT: compare
generosity to
sacred buildings
(B2 C2)
‘How and why
does Christian Aid
try to change the
world?’

WALT: reflect on
different religious
views
‘What matters more
to Christians &
Muslims: art and
architecture or
generosity and
charity? What
matters more to
you?’

